PLAN COMMISSION MEETING 
September 11th, 2025   
President John Alessia called the meeting to order at 7:00. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, and a moment of silence was held. Recording Secretary, Dianna Cade called the roll. The members answering the roll call were Greg White, John Alessia, Manny Frausto, Shane Lawrence, Shane Tucker and Jim Konradi. Daniel Smith was absent. Also, present was Rich Oman, Director of Planning and Development and Town Attorney Nicole Bennett. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Mr. Lawrence made a motion to approve the regular meeting minutes from August 14th, 2025, seconded by Mr. Tucker and carried by a voice call vote of all ayes. 
NEW BUSINESS:  
PC 25-012, Final Plat, Freedom Springs, Unit 2 Block 2, Accent Homes. 

Doug Rettig, Engineer, DVG and Frank Morin, Developer, Accent Homes

Mr. Rettig stated they are here requesting final plat approval for Freedom Springs, Unit 2, Block 2, there are 22 lots total in this unit. The improvements are substantially complete, other than the final layer of asphalt. Plat was submitted along with engineers’ probable cost for the bond amounts. 

Mr. Oman stated nothing out of the ordinary from the staff report. Mr. Oman stated the developer did plat out Concord Ct to the North, this will allow the town to build the trails and ROW’s, staff is very appreciative for that. 
Mr. Tucker made a motion to approve the final plat for Freedom Springs, Unit 2, Block 2.

Mr. White asked Mr. Rettig if everything was in place for the developer to start their weekly reporting on a consistent basis for MS4. Mr. Rettig stated he spoke with Mr. Morin, and he is aware of the MS4 requirements for submitting weekly logs. Mr. White asked if they still had a development in Merrillville. Mr. Morin stated yes, he is part of the Heritage West Development. Mr. White stated Matt Lake is the MS4 coordinator for that city, the same MS4 information that is submitted there should be sent for the Lowell development.  Discussion. Mr. White stated this development is the only one in town not reporting weekly, the information board needs to be posted, and the concrete washout is not there. Mr. Morin stated the board is up and the washout is there. He will check the weekly reporting.  Mr. White stated it needs to be done or there will be roads without houses.  

Motion was seconded by Mr. White and carried with a roll call vote of all ayes. 

Mr. White made a motion to approve the staff report as the Findings of Fact, seconded by Mr. Konradi and carried with a roll call vote of all ayes. 
OLD BUSINESS: NONE
DISCUSSSION:    
PUBLIC COMMENT: Nothing further is heard in person or online.
ANNOUNCEMENTS: Next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on September 11th, 2025     
ADJOURNMENT
With no further comments or questions, Mr. Konradi made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:10pm, seconded by Mr. Tucker and carried by a voice vote of all ayes.

John Alessia, President
Manny Frausto, Secretary


